



MUSIKAL

Kalamunda Senior High School Music Department Support Group

MusiKal General Meeting held 12th June 2017 at 6.30pm

MINUTES

6.35pm meeting declared open

Attendees: Marcus Roberts (MR) President, Michelle Vivian (MV) Vice President, Alex Stevens (AS) Secretary, Andrea Doust (AD), Helen Addison (HA), Mark Luderman (ML), Toni Stanley (TS), Sonia Sullivan (SS) and Anne-Marie Taylor (AMT)

Apologies: Suzanne Grahl (SG) Treasurer, Anny Fah (AF)

Acceptance of previous minutes: general meeting 8 May 2017 Proposed by MR, seconded HA. Unanimously accepted

Correspondence In:

- Bank statements May
- email from ML regarding TryBooking and the donations function. AS to forward email to HA

Correspondence Out: Nil

President's Report

- Music Camp scheduled for 3rd and 4th August for all 110 music students. MR to follow up what is required for volunteer parents in terms of Working with Children checks. Trailers volunteered by AS, TS, AMT, ML, and AD. This is the first year the camp will be held at Swanleigh. Team to check out activities for inclusion in next year's camp.
- Next term will be very busy with band festivals, Kalamunda Day and a replacement for the Zig Zag Festival (which has been cancelled for this year possibly owing to road works)

Treasurer's Report

- Balance as at end May = \$778.31 after expenses of \$1726 for new performance-quality instruments. Note that KSHS has generously matched our donation.

Business arising from last minutes:

Mid-Year Concert Planning

- Thanks to HA for setting up TryBooking ticketing. Tickets/seating will run as it did last year with no need for additional ushers
- Hampers to be made up. AS and HA to form a team to deal with this task.
- AS to organise everything to do with raffle tickets – signage, float, hat etc
- MR has arranged for some solo artists to perform in the small breaks between the main acts. ML kindly volunteered to run the side stage (Thanks, Mark!) ML to check venue for low-rise stage and lighting.
- AF and the Dewrance family have donated a BBQ to be raffled off as a prize. Thanks, Anny and Clinton. After discussion, it was decided that this would be offered at the Twilight Concert together with a meat pack/voucher as it is more of a summer prize. There is also more time to advertise this great prize.
- MR needs a few parents behind the scenes tuning and directing groups. Possible candidates: Bevan Addison, Clinton Dewrance, Darryl Blake – MR to contact parents
- A few parents are needed to help with the pack down at the end of the night. Most of the work is done by the students, but more help is always appreciated.
- Wish List
- Timpani repairs were identified as a wish list item. KSHS owns two in good condition, one in fair condition and one in poor condition. Current thinking is to change the two least useful timpanis for another size giving a range of percussive notes. MR to follow up with percussion director
- Performance quality keyboard considered. MR to follow up quote for tabling at next meeting
- New PA gear considered. General discussion regarding purchasing quality equipment to last the distance. MR to follow up quotes.
- Receptacle for band folders considered. This would allow the band folders to be kept neat and portable. MV not yet found the perfect solution.

New business

- Nil

Meeting closed 7.35pm

Next meeting: 24 July 2017